
 

October 18, 2016 
 
Ms. Kirsten Walli 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor 
Toronto, ON  M4P 1E4 
 
Dear Ms. Walli: 
 
Re:  EB-2016-0248 – Union Gas Limited – Motion to Review the Ontario Energy Board’s 

Decision and Order on Cost Awards dated August 9, 2016 (EB-2016-0122) – Response to 
Procedural Order #1 

 
Union Gas is writing at this time to provide its position regarding the matter of disallowance of a portion 
of IGUA’s cost claim, with respect to EB-2016-0122. 
 
Union Gas has reviewed the letter from IGUA dated August 10, 2016 and their written submissions filed 
October 11, 2016.  Union Gas confirms its previous position that it has no objections to any of the costs 
claim by IGUA and in particular, Union Gas has no objection to the full amount of the costs claimed by 
IGUA, with respect to its review of OEB Staff submissions, on June 14, 2016 as Union Gas believes these 
are reasonably incurred costs.  
 
Union Gas supports IGUA’s position that it is reasonable to expect that an intervenor would review the 
final submissions of Board Staff, or other intervenors, after of their own final submissions are filed. 
Union Gas agrees that effective participation in a proceeding would require an intervenor to monitor the 
participation of other parties, including Board Staff, and remain informed of the positions being taken by 
other interested parties, on issues of reasonable and legitimate concern to the intervenor and the 
proceeding. 
 
Yours truly 
 
[original signed by] 
 
Mark Murray, J.D. 
Manager, Regulatory Projects & Land Acquisition 
 
 
Cc: Bill Wachsmuth, Union 
 Ian Mondrow, IGUA 
 Shahrzad Rahbar, IGUA 
 Cindy Kou, IGUA 

Zora Crnojacki, OEB 
Ian Richler, OEB 


